

# **Personal Contact Info**

204 S. Cromwell St.
Colfax, WA 99111
509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com

To view our church website visit:

www.macedoniaindependent

baptist.com

# **Sending Church**

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor Eric Combs

### **Mission Address**

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

# Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

# The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



July 17, 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

Hello! The summer heat has arrived on the Palouse! We have been in a heat wave for about two weeks now.

Riley and Karen Reno, the couple that the Lord has sent to take over the work here, are doing well settling in the Pacific Northwest. They are getting involved in the community and getting to know the church people. They have a heart for the people and a heart to serve!

On May 25th, Jason flew home from college for a week. On Sunday, May 26th, we had a special singspiration evening service. Jason played the organ, Layla played the piano, Karen played the cello and we had two other church people on the clarinet and banjo. It truly was a blessing to our church family to have so many instruments in the service!

On June 14th, we were able to fly to Pensacola to spend Father's Day weekend with Jason. On Monday, we drove to Hoschton, Georgia for Refresh Week with our mission board, Macedonia World Baptist Missions. It was an encouraging week of classes, preaching, and fellowship with other missionaries. We are so thankful for a mission board that loves and supports its missionaries! We flew back to Washington State on Friday, June 21st.

On June 30th in the evening service, we observed communion. After this service, a young man came up to me and asked about the Biblical ordinance of Baptism. He had been sprinkled as an infant and later had accepted the Lord as his Savior as a child. He had never been baptized scripturally by immersion. So praise the Lord, in August, this young man is planning to be baptized by immersion!

We celebrated the Fourth of July at a church member's home with a great view of community fireworks. The following Sunday, we celebrated God and Country Day at church with a patriotic service and potluck afterward.

On July 8th, our field directors, Wesley & Evelyn Hutchens, came for a visit. It was a blessing to fellowship with them. We are thankful for the love they show to our family!

Please pray for our upcoming Vacation Bible School, August 5th-9th. We are praying, planning, and preparing for the Lord to work in our upcoming VBS! Please keep this a matter of prayer! Pray for souls to be saved and families to be reached from VBS!

We are also starting to prepare for our upcoming county fair, September 5th-8th. This is the largest community event in our county. Our church will have a fair booth passing out tracts, invitations to church and our fall festival, and making contacts with the community. Please pray for our church booth that we might be a witness and testimony for Christ!

Please continue to keep the church transition in much fervent prayer. Please pray that God's perfect Will be accomplished in the lives of our church family. Please pray that God will get the glory through everything! Please pray for us to have wisdom in every detail of the transition. Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support. You all are a blessing to our family! We truly could not do this without the prayers of God's people!

In Christ,

Tim, Jennifer, Jason, & Layla Wall